March 14th, 1987. Chronicle Building. Dr. G.H. Lings University of Saskatchevan, Saskatoon, Sask. My Dear Dr. Lings Re. yours January 8th. Pindoe perdon delay in my soknowledgment and reply. I have had a very busy winter and as President of the Deminion Dental Council have devoted some time to the matter of Dental Education and Legislation. In January, in an interview with Sir Arthur Ourrie, he suggested that the matter receive special consideration at the Conference of Canadian Universities in June. Dr. Nolin, representative of the University of Montreal, and the dental profession of Quebec, does not think it would be wise to provoke further discussion at the present time, as it might result in delaying desirable action by the Quebec Dental Board. Enclosed herewith is a copy of a letter from one of the D.D.O. representatives. I am asking for an expression of opinion of other representatives of the D.D.C. and while awaiting these, would be gled to learn whether or not the suggestion has been considered by your programme committee. I am sending Sir Arthur Currie a copy of this letter. I am not oure that I will be at the Conformoe, but if I connot be present, with your approval will ask Dr. Secombe to act as chairman of my committee. Sincerely, GKT/RO. GEORGE KERR THOMSON.